Ana Taholo

From: Wallis, Claire <Claire.Wallis@agriculture.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, August 4, 2014 3:12 PM

To: Lara Manarangi-Trott

Cc: Ana Taholo; Buchanan, Kelly; Broweleit, Jane

Subject: CMM2013-01 FAD Closures and Updated FAD Management Plan [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Attachments: FAD management plan in Australia's Tropical Tuna Fisheries - Final.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Lara and Ana,

We understand that the Secretariat last received Australia’s FAD management plan on 5 December 2007, which
permanently prohibits the setting of FADs north of the parallel latitude of 20°S in the Eastern Skipjack Tuna
Fishery. There has been no change to this policy.

However, we appreciate that we have not provided a recent update on Australia’s position regarding FADs under the
new measure CMM 2013-01. This email confirms that Australia continues to prohibit the setting of FADs north of the
parallel latitude of 20°S, including being prohibited in July, August, September and October of 2014 (which is a specific
response in accordance with paragraph 16 of CMM2013-01).

Please also note Australia has recently updated it's FAD management plan (see attached) to be consistent with
paragraph 37 and Attachment E of CMM 2013-01.

Note that, in addition to notifying the Secretariat regarding a permanent FAD ban north of 20°S in December 2007,
Australia has provided statements reflecting this in the Annual Reports submissions for 2011, 2012, and 2013.

Happy to discuss this information.
Kind Regards,

Claire Wallis

claire.wallis@agriculture.gov.au

SRM | Fisheries | Regional Fisheries and Treaties Section
Department of Agriculture

18 Marcus Clarke Street, Canberra, ACT 2601 Australia
+61 2 6272 2278

------ IMPORTANT - This email and any attachments have been issued by the Australian Government
Department of Agriculture. The material transmitted is for the use of the intended recipient only and may
contain confidential, legally privileged, copyright or personal information. Y ou should not copy, use or disclose
it without authorisation from the Department. It is your responsibility to check any attachments for viruses and
defects before opening or forwarding them. If you are not an intended recipient, please contact the sender of this
email at once by return email and then delete both messages. Unintended recipients must not copy, use,
disclose, rely on or publish this email or attachments. The Department of Agricultureisnot liable for any loss or
damage resulting from unauthorised use or dissemination of, or any reliance on, this email or attachments. If
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you have received this e-mail as part of avalid mailing list and no longer want to receive a message such asthis
one, advise the sender by return e-mail accordingly. This notice should not be deleted or atered. ------



